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strengthening the rule of law is a continuous assignment applicable to all states, including those

with a well established rule of law. That is why, at the national level, my Government last year

established a State Commission to assess how the rule of law in the Netherlands can be

strengthened.

States have the primary responsibility to fight impunity and to hold perpetrators of the most

serious crimes under international law accountable. We note with appreciation that some

Member States have taken concrete steps to ensure accountability for these crimes, including

conflict-related sexual violence.

We call upon the Secretary-General, as a matter of priority, SWe 



We also support the decision of the General Assembly that the financing of the IIIM should be

Included In the United Nations budget. We look forward to the proposal of the Secretary-General

Implementing this decision.

My Government welcomes the recent decision of the Human Rights Council to establish an

"ongoing Independent mechanism to collect, consolidate, preserve and analyze evidence of the

most serious International crimes and violations of International law committed In Myanmar

since 2011". This decision sends a strong and much needed signal that there must be

accountability for the crimes committed against the Rohlngya.

Chairs,

All these developments show the commitment of the International community to strengthen the

International rule of law. They show that In case the Security Council Is unable or unwilling to

take up Its primary responsibility, other organs of the United Nations will.

[Rule of law at the United Nations]

The rule of law applies not only to all states equally, but It applies also to International

organizations. Including the United Nations, It's Funds and Programs.

In this regard, we welcome that the report contains Information on the Administration of Justice.

In the next report we would welcome Information on the Implementation by the organization of

judicial decisions taken. We will also repeat this request In connection with the agenda Item on

the Administration of Justice.

In addition, we would welcome Information In the next report on established procedures, open

to third parties filing a complaint or request for Indemnification for damages caused to them by

the organization. More specifically on the Implementation of resolution A/RES/52/247 on third

party liability.

Finally, we strongly support the United Nations policy against the sharing of evidence for use In

criminal proceedings In which capital punishment could be Imposed an carried out. We would

urge the Secretary-General to put this policy on paper In order to avoid any misunderstanding as

to what the United Nations stands for with regard to the dead penalty.

Thank you Chair


